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LOBETHAL COMMUNITY KINDERGARTEN 
We acknowledge that we are on the traditional lands of the Peramangk people and we recognise their connection with the land. We will help 

care for and respect this land together. 

  

 

   

 

 

 
   

   

HOW TO CONTACT US 
Phone: 8389 6321                
Fax: 83895153                    

email addresses 
leeanne.munn791@schools.sa.edu.au 
 
Kerry.lobethalkindy@gmail.com 
Nell.lobethalkindy@gmail.com 
Janice.lobethalkindy@gmail.com 
Nicole.lobethalkindy@gmail.com 
 
Via Facebook 
https://www.facebook.com/groups/81459
7432013173/ 
Please note Facebook messaging can be 
unreliable 

SESSION TIMES 

Monday to Thursday 

8.15am to 3.30pm 

Please remember to keep to these 

times to assist staff in set up and 

pack up. 

PLEASE REMEMBER TO KEEP 

NOISE TO A MINIMUM AT THE 

END OF THE DAY DURING 

DISMISSAL TIME. THANK YOU 

KINDY FEES 
Term 2 Kindy fees will be due 
again in week 4. Invoices will 
be placed in your pigeon holes 
in the next few weeks. 
Please endeavor to pay your 
fees on time or see Lee if you 
need to organize a payment 
plan. 
The kindy relies heavily on 
fees to run, and without fees 
and fundraising we would not 
be able to run the amazing 
program we have. 
Thank you to everyone who 
has paid fees and supported 
our fundraisers. We truly 
appreciate it. 
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Dear parents and caregivers, 
 
Welcome to term 2! We have started the term with loads of fun. 
Bush Kindy lived up to and surpassed our expectations. 
It was so wonderful to see our children immerse themselves in nature 
and connect with the environment and each other without a care. 
This amazing program doesnôt just happen without loads of planning, 
risk assessing and hard work. 
Each session staff pack up all our bush Kindy gear, take it over to 
bushland Park, set it up then pack it up at the end of the day and 
bring it home again ready for our next session. 
Bush Kindy isnôt easy, it isnôt simple but quality learning doesnôt come 
without hard work! I want to take this opportunity, at the 
commencement of the program to acknowledge the hard work and 
extra effort our staff team put in to making our kindy learning 
experiences memorable, authentic and of exceptional quality. 
Watching our children out in the bush reminds me of just how lucky 
we are to live so close to such a treasured resource in Bushland 
Park. An important part of our program is to allow our children the 
opportunities to build a strong connection with the park, so they will 
hopefully become protectors of the park in the future. Through 
building these connections, our children will hopefully protect, 
preserve and advocate for the land and ensure that the park is 
around for generations to come. This is indeed important work! 
A huge thank you to the parents who came and helped out at Bush 
Kindy during week one. We are so lucky to have such exceptional 
support of our program. Having extra adults helping enables us to 
provide far richer experiences for our children and allows us to take 
small groups on adventures that we couldnôt otherwise do with a 
large group. Helping out at bush kindy is loads of fun and isnôt too 
strenuous. I ensure that I clearly induct all helpers so they are aware 
of all responsibilities around safety and how to support the children to 
get the most of the program. 
If you can help out at some stage, please see our term planner at 
kindy and pop your name down, or alternatively, see staff and we will 
put your name down for you. 
We are looking forward to sharing an action packed term ahead. 
Thanks for your ongoing support of our program. 
 

Lee :) 
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Kindy Housekeeping  

Library Book Borrowing 

We would really like all families to take advantage of our library 

borrowing system, even if you visit other libraries regularly, it is 

still important to your childôs literacy development to access many 

areas of book borrowing. This helps your child to develop an early 

love of literacy and a wonderful way to share this experience with 

your child. 

Please help you child borrow a book either daily or weekly. You 

will find the borrowing area just next to the office. 

Please see staff if you need assistance and remember to take the 

book with you as you leave in the morning. Books left in the 

lockers have been damaged or misplaced over the years, so we 

ask you to help us care for them.  

Staff spent time updating our library over the holidays so new 

books will be appearing in the borrowing stand regularly.  

Happy Reading! 

 

What happens when it is raining at Kindy?  

As the winter months are now upon us and the days get much wetter we need 

to be prepared to play outside.                                                                       

At Bush Kindy every child must wear their waterproof pants and the rain 

jacket we supply. Waterproof boots are also essential for Bush kindy to keep 

little feet dry and warm.  

Back at kindy we still like to access the outside even in the rain. To allow 

children to do this they must have full waterproof clothing and shoes. So 

please send your child with Waterproof pants, rain jacket and gum boots to 

kindy everyday. If it is raining and extremely wet outside children will not be 

allowed to access the outside. We all know how much children love m ud and 

�S�X�G�G�O�H�V���D�Q�G���L�I���W�K�H�\���F�D�Q�·�W���S�O�D�\���R�X�W�V�L�G�H���W�K�H�\���G�R���E�H�F�R�P�H���T�X�L�W�H���X�S�V�H�W���Z�K�H�Q���W�K�H�\��

see others accessing the wonderful rainy environment.  

Please also send along at least one set of spare clothes in case they become 

too wet and a few pairs of socks are reall y very handy. A Beanie  or warm hat 

is also a fabulous addition to winter attire.  

A really good tip is to teach your child to pull their waterproof pants over 

their gumboots and not inside their boots. This makes sure the water does 

not get into their boots when they jump into a puddle.  

Thanks for your support.  

 Waterproof clothing is important at Bush Kindy and 

Kindy. Ensure pants are pulled over boots to avoid 

water entering the boots. 


